
Government spares no effort in
preparing for District Council
Ordinary Election

     In response to media enquiries, a Government spokesman said today
(November 15) that relevant government departments and the Electoral Affairs
Commission are now moving full steam ahead and devoting their utmost effort
to preparing for the 2019 District Council Ordinary Election (DCOE) to be
held on November 24, with a view to making the election be held as planned in
a safe and orderly manner.
 
     "The DCOE is an important platform for more than four million registered
electors to exercise their voting right and elect the District Council
members who can represent them. The Government is making the greatest effort
in organising a decent election and in ensuring that it be held smoothly in
accordance with the law," the Government spokesman said.
 
     However, recent violent and illegal attacks have kept escalating, and
arsons, throwing petrol bombs, vandalising public transport facilities,
blocking major trunk roads, breaching public peace, posing threats to life,
etc, are prevalent. All these have posed tremendous challenges to the work of
protecting the personal safety of candidates, electors, and electoral staff,
as well as ensuring the on-time arrival of electoral staff at polling
stations, and smoothly carrying out the work of voting and vote-counting. 
 
     The Government spokesman severely condemns those reckless behaviours
that endanger public interests and deprive the rights of the others. "The
Government sincerely calls on all members of the public, regardless of their
backgrounds or political inclination, to say 'no' to violence together. We
also strongly urge protesters to stop all violent acts so as to resume peace
to society and enable the 4.13 million electors to cast their votes to elect
their representatives safely on November 24," said the Government spokesman.

HA approves average selling prices and
sales arrangements for Sale of GSH
Flats 2019

The following is issued on behalf of the Hong Kong Housing Authority:

     The Hong Kong Housing Authority (HA)'s Subsidised Housing Committee
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(SHC) today (November 15) approved the average selling prices and sales
arrangements for the Sale of Green Form Subsidised Home Ownership Scheme
(GSH) Flats 2019 (GSH 2019).
 
     Two new developments, Dip Tsui Court in Chai Wan and Ching Fu Court in
Tsing Yi, providing a total of 3 696 flats will be put up for sale under GSH
2019. Dip Tsui Court will provide 828 flats with saleable areas of about 17.4
square metres to about 29.7 sq m (about 187 square feet to about 320 sq ft)
whereas Ching Fu Court will provide 2 868 flats with saleable areas of about
17.4 sq m to 43.8 sq m (about 187 sq ft to about 471 sq ft).
 
     "Under the prevailing pricing mechanism, GSH flats will be sold at a
discount of 10 per cent more than that determined for the preceding Home
Ownership Scheme (HOS) sale exercise. As the discount rate for HOS 2019 was
41 per cent (59 per cent of the assessed market values), the discount rate
for GSH 2019 is set at 51 per cent (49 per cent of the assessed market
values)," a spokesman for the HA said.
 
     By applying a discount of 51 per cent from the assessed market values,
the selling prices of the two new GSH developments range from about $820,000
to $2,730,000 (see Annex). The average selling prices for Dip Tsui Court and
Ching Fu Court are $65,660 per sq m (i.e. $6,100 per sq ft) and $58,800 per
sq m (i.e. $5,460 per sq ft) respectively on a saleable area basis.
 
     Rescinded flats from the sale of Lai Tsui Court under GSH 2018 will be
included for resale in this sale exercise. Apart from the 12 rescinded flats
currently available, any additional rescinded flats of Lai Tsui Court
identified up to April 2020 will be included. The selling prices of rescinded
flats for resale will be set at the same discount of this sale exercise, that
is 51 per cent (49 per cent of the assessed market values).
 
     Applications are expected to be invited in December and balloting to be
held in March 2020. Eligible applicants will be invited to select flats from
May 2020. The application fee for GSH 2019 will be $250.
 
     "Valid Green Form applicants under HOS 2019, who had indicated in the
application form their consent to carry over their applications to the next
subsidised sale flat (SSF) sale exercise and fulfil the application
eligibility of GSH 2019, will be automatically included under GSH 2019 and do
not need to submit applications nor pay the application fee again," the
spokesman said.
 
     "However, if they wish to apply for GSH 2019 in a household category
different from that for HOS 2019 which may affect their priority for flat
selection, they are required to inform the HA in writing during the
application period of GSH 2019. Moreover, if they have successfully purchased
a flat under HOS 2019, their application for GSH 2019 will be cancelled
automatically, and vice versa," the spokesman said.  
 
     "We will notify the valid applicants in writing that their HOS 2019
applications have been carried over to GSH 2019 and provide them with the GSH



2019 application numbers (for online application, such notification will be
sent to the applicants by email) before applications commence. If an
applicant submits the application for GSH 2019 again, their application will
be regarded as duplicated. Should duplicate applications be found, for
whatever reason, the HA will cancel all related applications," the spokesman
said.    
 
     The SHC decided to follow the established arrangement that flat
selection order of eligible applicants will be determined by the application
category, quota allocation and ballot results. Absolute priority will be
offered to the family applicants living in Mei Tung Estate and Pak Tin Estate
affected by the clearance programmes announced by the HA.
 
     "A quota of 1 100 flats will be set aside for applicants applying under
the Priority Scheme for Families with Elderly Members. They would still have
an opportunity to purchase under the 'Other families' category if they fail
to obtain a quota allocation under this category. On the other hand, any
unused quota places for the scheme will be allocated to the 'Other families'
category," the spokesman said.
     
     To reserve a reasonable chance for one-person applicants to purchase,
the SHC agreed to set aside 400 flats for this category. Following the
established arrangement, one-person applicants will be allowed to buy any
remaining 400 flats after family applicants have selected flats, irrespective
of the flat sizes.
 
     Doll houses of typical flats, building models, exhibition panels and
other information on the two new GSH developments will be displayed at the
GSH Sales Office in Kwun Tong starting seven days before the commencement and
up to the end of the application period. At the same time, sales booklets
(sales leaflets for rescinded flats) with basic and essential information of
the developments and price ranges will also be made available to the public.
Sales brochures with detailed information and price lists of the new
developments and rescinded flats will be available for public collection at
least seven days before commencement of the flat selection period.
 
     The SHC noted that flats of Dip Tsui Court and Ching Fu Court to be
offered under GSH 2019 are subject to the revised alienation restrictions
applicable to subsidised sale flats to be first offered from 2019, as
approved at its meeting in November last year. The rescinded flats of Lai
Tsui Court which were first offered under GSH 2018 will continue to be
subject to the alienation restrictions stipulated in the Schedule to the
Housing Ordinance. 



Commission on Children convenes sixth
meeting

     The sixth meeting of the Commission on Children was held today (November
15).
 
     The Commission will conduct an engagement session on November 30 to
exchange views with stakeholders on future work plans and canvass the views
of social welfare non-governmental organisations, the education and medical
sectors and children's rights groups, with a view to promoting children's
rights as set out in the United Nations Convention on the Rights of the
Child.  
 
     The Police were invited to brief the Commission on their handling of a
child or young person in custody, whereas the Social Welfare Department
presented their welfare services for children. Members had an extensive
discussion and expressed views on a range of related concerns.

Batch recall of Minocycline HCl for
Intravenous Infusion 100mg “Taiyo”
(With photo)

     The Department of Health (DH) today (November 15) endorsed two licensed
drug wholesalers, namely Four Seasons International Limited (Four Seasons)
and Vantone Medical Supplies Co Ltd (Vantone), to recall one batch (batch
number: ES0057) of Minocycline HCl for Intravenous Infusion 100mg "Taiyo"
from the market due to a potential quality issue. 

     The DH received notification from the wholesalers that the manufacturer
found a piece of glass in the product of the affected batch during testing,
probably due to bottles broken in the production process. As a precautionary
measure the manufacturer voluntarily recalls the affected batch of the
product. 

     The aforementioned product, containing minocycline, is a prescription
medicine used for the treatment of bacterial infections. The product is not
registered in Hong Kong but was imported for the treatment of particular
patients by registered medical practitioners. According to the wholesalers,
the affected batch has been supplied to the Hospital Authority and private
hospitals. 

     The wholesalers have set up hotlines to answer related enquiries: Four
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Seasons (3590 6313) and Vantone (2601 2877).

     So far, the DH has not received any adverse reaction reports in
connection with the affected product. The DH will closely monitor the
recall. 

     Patients who require use of the above product should seek advice from
their attending doctors if in doubt. 

  

Special arrangements for collection of
Hong Kong Customs College open days
admission tickets

     In view of the recent traffic disruptions, Hong Kong Customs today
(November 15) announced that the collection period for the admission tickets
for the Hong Kong Customs College open days will be extended. Those who still
have yet to collect their tickets can go to their chosen ticket collection
point from 9am to 5pm during the period between November 19 to 21 ((Tuesday
to Thursday).

     Ticket collection points:
 

G/F, Customs Headquarters Building, 222 Java Road, North Point, Hong1.
Kong
Room 1931, 19/F, Trade and Industry Tower, 3 Concorde Road, Kowloon2.
City, Kowloon
11/F, Tsuen Wan Government Offices, 38 Sai Lau Kok Road, Tsuen Wan, New3.
Territories

     For enquiries, please call 2257 8008.
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